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Club President Report 
Re Committee Meeting 15 March 

Main points are summarised as follows: 

 

 Health & Safety:  Discussion re initial impressions of new red/green traffic light system operating for safe 

play on the 3rd and 4th holes:  working well, and although waiting times on the 3rd tee have increased with a 

full field, waiting to tee off on the 5th tee has more or less been eliminated. 

 Match Committee:  Matchplay club champs to commence on 20 March – organisational aspects to be 

reviewed for improvements next year. 

 Greymouth Petroleum Seismic Survey:  Initial surveying activities to peg shothole locations on our course 

are scheduled for tomorrow Thursday 25 March (noting access is restricted to Mondays and Thursdays only). 

 Possible New Bunkers:  The committee discussed a letter received from Rob Fraser expressing concern 

about the possible addition of fairway bunkers on the 12th and 18th holes and pot bunkers in front of the 18th 

green.  The proposed bunker locations have been marked out and represented by unmown grass to give 

players a visual idea of what they might look like.  It was decided that a note outlining the fairway bunker 

strategy (with regard to course rating) will be developed and posted on the clubhouse noticeboard along with 

Rob’s letter to facilitate further member feedback.  However as noted previously, this proposal still “lies on 

the table” at this stage. 

Richard Crowe 

Saturday Ladies Report   

Hello Weekend Ladies - Saturday 20th March 2021 

This weekend we had the first round of the club champs with some very close games in all sections: 

Congratulations to the winners. Christine and Fay both had wins in the silver division over Nicole and 

Jude.  Jo and Marie are through to the finals in the bronze winning over Fiona and Leslie.  Sue also had a 

win.  Some games are still to be played and the next round for this is on the 10th April.  If you are unable to 

play on this day please make sure you make arrangements with your opponent.   

The rest of the field played stableford and well done to Kath who had the best of the day 

Congratulations to the ladies who contributed to the best club win on Sunday at the Taranaki 5000 - Marie, 

Andrea and Trish all helped the team to secure the top voucher. 

This weekend we have an LGU day with Kath being the starter.  Also this weekend we have the pennant 

team playing at Urenui against New Plymouth.  Good Luck team.   

Good golfing everyone Andrea 

Triple Peak Twilight.  (FINAL TWILIGHT)   

Twilight Thursday from 4 to 6pm.       

$10.00 includes a raffle and chase the ace.                                                                          

The clubs caterer Jan is doing meals at $10.00   
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Tuesday Ladies Report 

A perfect day for golf with a course in beautiful order so some good scores. 

The 9 holers played for the Sue Bunt Salver and LGU which was won by Julie with a Nett 34.  A voucher  

for you. Julie got 3 pts for 16 putts, Frances 2 / 17 and Rhonda 1 / 19. 

The 18 holers played Home Pennant LGU and first division was won by Pauline with a Nett 69 and Kath 

2nd division with a Nett 66. A voucher each for you. 

Putting: Fay 3/25, Joy A 2/27 and Helen J 1/29.  

Jude had the only 2 of the day on 15th and collects $15. 

The midweek pennant girls had 3 wins against Stratford so got 2 points, now a total of 3. 

Marie was the lucky raffle winner.       Next week is a Mystery Game and the starter is Mary.       

Could you bring your secateurs along on Tuesday please and we will do the Aggies after golf. Weather 

permitting. Thank you. 

 Jo F 

Waitara New World Wednesday Club.  

An outstanding day for golf at Manukorihi today 

33 players took on Nett and counting your putts with Steve Blyde taking 

only 25 putts to take the bacon 

Div 1 was a wounded  Peter Loppy with 70 from J.C. with 71 

Div 2 to an outstanding round by Trevor Hughes with nett 68 and Mike 

Burkhart with 69 

2 balls each to Steve Blyde, J.R, George Tantrum and John Davey 

8 raffle winners rounded off a great day for all……..   JR  

Cheers Wednesday Club   

Easter raffle 

Huge thanks for the support in the Ladies Easter raffle.  

The first one was drawn on Saturday - lucky winners were 

Jocelyn Pretty, Marie Rayner, Richard Crowe, Bob Crow, Diane Hill and Peter Pearce.   

Happy easter to you all. 

If you have missed out, buy a ticket in the second raffle available at the clubrooms.   

Ladies Club 

 

FUNNIES   
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Club Captain Report   

Hello to all.  

Just a gentle reminder that …..Subs are due team so get those payments in please. 

Please can we all just look at how we are playing-When OTHER PLAYERS / 

STAFF are in the firing LINE as we have had a few hits and near misses lately. If 

there are people in front of you and in the reachable zone just wait a little bit longer 

and be aware of staff on the course and give way to them. I am sure if they see you, 

they will stop or move BUT they do have their job to do as well cheers. 

CLUB CHAMPS: Some matches were completed Saturday and congratulation to all 

winners and best of luck in the 2nd round …..to all the guys and girls that got second 

on the week end ….we need to try harder next YEAR ..Personally I had some picks 

and THAT DIDN’T GO THAT WELL EITHER .I few of the top guns got put out in 

each division so that’s opened it up a bit …that’s match play …its all on the day … 

PENNANTS TEAMS:  

Mid-week ladies: Mid-week ladies had a win over stratford at Urenui so well done 

ladies keep it up . 

COMING UP EVENTS: 

March the 20th Match play. 

Match play  Round 2     27th March See current match play draw below as of last 

Saturday. 

Easter Weekend NO match play …unless you want it for a catch-up game. 

                                 Round 3    10th April 

                                17th April Spare round 3 day. Catch up missed games. 

FINALS DAY FOR MATCH PLAY CHAMPS: 1ST OF MAY no other play as 

course closed for match play finals. 

Please see draw attached next page and good to see All Who got their names down & 

get to play so well done to all cheers. 

Thanks to Robert for doing up the draw. Can we all try and get hold of our 

opponent’s and make sure games are completed before the next game is due. If YOU CAN’T change the date 

and then the person requesting the change will need to default. AND PLEASE ENSURE YOU PUT UP YOUR 

WIN / LOSS ON THE SHEET  

Thanks, Your Club Captain Lofty.      

Golfing Tips                                                                                                                           

KEEPING YOUR HEAD STEADY throughout the golf swing is one of the most 

important & difficult things to learn.  Possibly because you can’t see yourself, and 

‘feeling’ that what you are doing is not enough. To check your HEAD watch 

yourself in a mirror or window, or watch your shadow on the ground whilst you 

swing. Keep THE HEAD UP & STEADY .  
Good Luck & Happy Golfing.   Your Personal Pro John G   

 

WARM WELCOME to 

OUR NEWEST 

MEMBERS 

March 2021 

Efren Montalla     

Feb 2021 

Porferio "Jun" Quirante           

Carta Gadsby 

Stuart Skene          

Meryn Morrison      

Graeme Phillips     

Luke De Villers    
David Wilson 

Jan 2021 

Justin Harper      

Sharmaine Bone    

John Kretchmar    

Andy Smith   

David Mills  

Richard Barlow       

Nathan Russ           

Kevin Couper          

Phil Cleaver            

Ron Oxenham         

Michael Seu                
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The Draw sheets are up!  
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Golf Course Safety Guidelines 

Further to the previous newsletter article re the traffic light system instituted 

recently at the 3rd and 4th tees for safety reasons, please note the following 

basic points to minimise the risk of anyone getting hit by a golf ball anywhere 

on the course. 

Our course staff will generally endeavour to get their work done on the greens, 

especially on competition days, before play starts, but this will not always be possible.  If they are approaching a 

green to do some work and there are players either on that tee or on that fairway, the course staff will stand aside 

and wait, or move to another green.  The same applies to work on fairways or bunkers. 

However, if course staff have started a relatively brief job on a green, such as mowing, then players should wait 

to hit up until that task has been completed and the green cleared, and only hit up earlier if waved to do so by the 

course staff. 

The general principle on most golf courses is “Give way to course staff at all times”, and to this end we are 

planning to increase the visibility of the current sign at the 1st 

tee and possibly install further signs at the 7th and 13th tees. 

The same principle also applies when following other golfers:     

If in doubt re distance, do not hit up. 

Thank you in anticipation of your cooperation. 

Steve Voyle    Health & Safety Focal Point 
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